All members of Council were present at the June 18,1984 Town Council Meeting. After the Prayer, Pledge of Alligance, minutes of the May meeting were read and approved, Treasurer Gertrude Bean reported a balance of \$16,935.32 in the General Account and \$1,442.15 in Revenue Sharing at the end of May.

The highlights of the meeting centered around resigning Mayor Muriel Gilbertson and Councilwoman Anne Smith. A Standing Ovation was given to both ladies as requested by Mr. Stanton. Next a Resolution was adopted by the Town Council which read as follows;

## A RESOLUTION

IN APPRECIATION FOR THE SERVICE OF
MAYOR MURIEL GILBERTSON
AND

COUNCILWOMAN ANNE W. SMITH.

WHEREAS, Mayor Muriel Gilbertson and Anne Smith are retiring, the Town Council of Haymarket, Virginia therefore RESOLVES that sincere appreciation and thanks be expressed publicly to Mrs Gilbertson and Niss Smith for all their hard work and steadfast commitment to the task of making Haymarket a better place for all of us. We are deeply grateful for their service.

ADOPTED by Town Council of Haymarket, Virginia on June 18,1984.

SUBMITTED BY:
LOIS P. CREWDSON
COUNCILWOMAN

Hugh Orndoff announced that he had been sworn in as the new Mayor and told the members of Council that were recently elected for the next two years that they would have to go to the Clerk of the Court's Office to be sworn in.

Chief Fasick answered an inquiry that Mrs Gilbertson had received about large trucks coming thru the Town. He advised her that the Town cannot close roads to trucks, the State would have to do it.

Marlene Burchett received permission to obtain a business license to operate a fruit and vegetable stand, also to sell fire works, on the premises of Holladay's Grocery. Mr. Gossom made the motion, seconded by Mr. Orndoff and unanimously approve.

Councilman Sam Crouch reported that he had contacted the State about putting up signs on Jefferson St. "Children Playing". They informed him that they will not put up the signs since no children should be playing in or near the road.

Mrs Freeborn submitted a list of Services she had called for Secreterial Support for the Board of Zoning Appeals if it was ever needed. Mrs Marlene Burchett offered her services free to do it. Mrs Crewdson made a motion that her services be accepted, seconded by Mr. Gossom and approved.

Mayor Gilbertson read two letters that were to be posted, one was from Continental Telephone Co. and the other was from Columbia Gas of Va. They are both requesting an increase.

Councilwoman Smith gave her final report on sewers in Town. There are still 12 homes with mal-functioning sewers. All the owners of the property have received notices that the deadline for correctin them is July 2. After that they will be inspected and owners will be subject to legal action if they don't have a good excuse.

Councilwoman Crewdson was asked to get estimates on having Town Hall painted.

Mr. Green spoke on the sidewalks in Town. He would like to see the sidewalks fixed after the sewerage deal but he does not want asphalt aidewalks even with the road. Mr. Smith mentioned that the Highway Dept. will not put in or improve the sidewalks.

Mr. Orndoff wanted a copy of the survey of the Town made recently. Mrs Gilbertson was to check to see if she has one.

With no further business, the June meeting adjourned at 9;12 p.m.

RESPECTIFULLY SUMMITTED:

Dorothy Keller TOWN CLERK

APPROVED.

HUGH ORNDOFF, MAYOR.